
STATE OF HAWAII 

HAWAII LABOR RELATIONS BOARD 

In the Matter of 	 CASE NO. CU-12-327 

SANDY I. WAKUMOTO, 	 ORDER NO. 3000 

Complainant, 

and 

STATE OF HAWAII ORGANIZATION OF 
POLICE OFFICERS, 

ORDER GRANTING 
RESPONDENT STATE OF 
HAWAII ORGANIZATION OF 
POLICE OFFICERS' MOTION TO 
EXTEND DEADLINE FOR REPLY 
BRIEF 

Respondent. 

 

ORDER GRANTING RESPONDENT STATE OF HAWAII ORGANIZATION 
OF POLICE OFFICERS' MOTION TO EXTEND DEADLINE FOR REPLY BRIEF 

On June 25, 2014, Respondent State of Hawaii Organization of Police 
Officers (Respondent or SHOPO) filed its Motion to Extend Deadline for Reply Brief 
(Motion) by and through its attorney Ms. Debra A. Kagawa, Esq. with the Hawaii 
Labor Relations Board (Board). 

In the Declaration of Debra A. Kagawa, attached to the motion, Ms. 
Kagawa stated that she "just learned that SHOPO Business Agent Stanton Koizumi is 
currently out of state, and will not be returning to the SHOPO Office on Kauai until 
June 30, 2014." She further stated that "A one week extension for the Reply Brief in 
this matter is necessary to allow Declarant sufficient time to discuss Complainant's 
Memorandum in Opposition to Respondent's Motion for Summary Judgment, and the 
attached exhibits, with SHOPO representatives, including Mr. Koizumi, in drafting 
Respondent's Reply Brief." She also stated that she "called Complainant's 
Representative Gary W. Rodrigues to ask whether he had any objections to postponing 
the deadline for Respondent's Reply Brief for one week, from July 1, 2014 to July 8, 
2014. Mr. Rodrigues stated he does not have any objections." 



Based on the foregoing, the Board hereby grants Respondent's Motion 
and extends the deadline from July 1 to July 8, 2014 for Respondent to file its Reply 
Brief to Complainant's Memo in Opposition to Respondent's Motion for Summary 
Judgement [sic] Dated June 9, 2014. 

DATED: Honolulu, Hawaii, 	June 27, 2014 

HAWAII LABOR RELATIONS BOARD 

iltatti.& 64 ,  )11i-epl4A- 
SESNITA A.D. MOEPOiNO, Member 

ROCK B. LEY, Member 

Copies sent to: 

Debra A. Kagawa, Esq. 
Gary W. Rodrigues 
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